
Kevin Williams, Principal Engineer
Kingston & Sutton Shared Environment Service

Tel: 020 8770 5000
Date: 29 June 2023

Dear Resident,

Proposed parking changes for CS1 permit parking area

Following our informal consultation in October 2022, where residents on Strawberry Lane and
Nightingale Road expressed an interest in extending the CS1 permit parking area (PPA), we are
now moving to a final consultation about proposed parking changes to the PPA.

Proposals for the CS1 PPA

The CS1 PPA operates Monday to Friday from 11am to 1pm. We are proposing to

● extend the boundary of the CS1 PPA to include Strawberry Lane, Nightingale Road and
a short length of Culvers Way

● to extend permit eligibility to the following residential properties
○ Nightingale Road Even Nos. 36-50, Odd Nos 21-47 (including 45a & 47a)
○ Culvers Way No. 128
○ Strawberry Lane Even Nos 14-60 and Odd Nos. 1-61

● change freebay parking on the footway to permit bay parking on footway at locations
on Nightingale Road and Culvers Way

● Introduce double yellow lines on Nightingale Road to protect footway parking bays and
to maintain traffic flow.

Have your say

This is your final chance to let us know if you agree or disagree with the proposals, or indeed
have another view. You can see the proposed changes and provide feedback online:
www.sutton.gov.uk/-/parking-review.

This final stage of consultation will end on July 20, 2023.

If you don’t have access to the internet, you can provide feedback in writing to Parking Review,
Highways & Transport, Civic Office, St Nicholas Way, Sutton, SM1 1EA (quoting MapSutt 1139).

Yours faithfully,

Kevin Williams
Principal Engineer, Kingston & Sutton Shared Environment Services
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